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                                                Albert Einstein  

                                                    
 

 

 
      

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 
 
 
  

                        
  

Dear Parents, 
 

This term we have commenced the review of our Site Improvement Plan 
priorities as part of our annual review. We have been pleased to see the 
number of students meeting standard of Educational Achievement has 
increased and students are achieving higher bands in Mathematics and English.  
 

I am pleased to be sharing our NAPLAN and PAT (Progressive Assessment 
Tests) results in Maths and Reading have improved. I feel quite proud to share 
that our students are making growth and we are closing the gap between our 
Aboriginal and Non Aboriginal students. Our data shows that this year our 
school has made the highest growth in NAPLAN scores across all schools. This is 
something we all need to be proud of and I commend the staff and the students 
for all their hard work.  
 

At Governing Council next week we will discuss and approved the material & 
services fees for next year. The proposal will be that in 2023 the fees will be 
$269 for the year.  
 

The preschool to school transition started on Tuesday and we are excited to 
have 25 students starting with us in 2023. Many of these children transition 
from our Child Parent Centre but we are thrilled to have 9 children joining us 
from other preschools within our community. Kindy Transitions are taking place 
at the same time.   
 

We continue working on our class lists for the next year. This process takes a 
number of weeks to complete while all classroom combinations are considered. 
This involves taking into account student friendships, academic needs, as well 
as social and emotional requirements. If you have requests regarding your 
child’s placement for 2023 you are urged to write to me before Monday 17th 
November. Requests for individual teachers will not be considered. 
 

Tomorrow our Early Years classes and our Pre School are going on an excursion 
to see the “Hiccup” Performance at Lea Theatre. It is great that we are able 
to provide these opportunities for our students once again. 
 

Finally, I would like to thank families who have been working with us to help 
their child(ren) get back on track after the holidays. Regular routines help 
students learn their boundaries and as role models we need to work together 
to help them find the strength to be sensible, choose kindness and to do the 
right thing in unsafe situations; especially when there are unsupportive 
influences around them. If children see us modelling together then it is more 
likely that they will choose the right option and make positive choices.  
 

Kind regards,  
 

An n a  N ay d a    

 

From the Principal’s Desk… 

  

DATES TO 
REMEMBER: 

 

TRANSITION 
 

WEEK 5, 6, 7 
 

School 2023 
Kindy 2023 

 
 

YR 6 - PASS 
 

Monday & Tuesday  
Week 9 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

COLOUR FUN RUN 
 

Friday  
2nd December 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY 
 

Monday  
5th December 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

TERM 4 UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

WEEK 4: 
TRANSITION BEGINS – 2023 NEW 
RECEPTION STUDENTS & 2023 CPC 
STUDENTS 
WEDNESDAY 9/11 – CPC CLOSED 
FRIDAY 11/11 JP/CPC EXCURSION 
PLAYGROUP 
 

WEEK 5: 
WEEK 2 OF TRANSITION 
PLAYGROUP 
 

WEEK 6: 
WEEK 3 OF TRANSITION 
ROOM 1 & 2 EXCURSION 
YEAR 6 TRANSITION TO PASS 
SAPSASA CRICKET 
PLAYGROUP 
 

WEEK 7: 
LAST WEEK OF TRANSITION 
COLOUR RUN  
PLAYGROUP 
 

WEEK 8: 
STUDENT FREE DAY – MONDAY 
5TH DECEMBER 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION  
PLAYGROUP 
 

WEEK 9: 
YEAR 6 TRANSITION TO PASS 
CPC GRADUATION 
COMMUNITY BREAKFAST 
CASUAL CLOTHES DAY 
EARLY DISMISSAL – END OF YEAR! 
 
 
 

Recycling to help our environment: 
 
 

To make our school more environmentally friendly, 

we recycle our soft plastics and drink containers.  

We also compost and have our own veggie patch. We 

encourage refilling our own water bottles at school 

to help reduce plastics. Educators encourage 

students to sip on their water all day by having 

their water bottles on their desk.  Hydration and 

healthy eating is a fundamental key to good 

learning. 
 

We can reduce landfill and save money by changing 

what we do.  
 

Students can help with their lunch boxes and help 

save time and money with some new ideas. 
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Room 4 soft plastics 

recycling in just 2 

weeks!! 
 

 

A healthy, money saving 

lunch box idea  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SAPSASA  
SUPER STARS! 

Brooklyn Harvey 

Khalifa Williams 

Kayshaya Nelson 

Hun’Nee Rose Thomas-Hunt 

Nevaeh Coulthard 

Mahayla Harvey 
Zayden Davis 

Taliyah Baker 

Robyn Brady 

Students demonstrating ‘Acts of Kindness’ 



 

 
 

ROOM 1   
Allen Ed R Perfect attendance this term 
Harley Bailey AS Consistent displays of kindness and hard work 
Aaron Absalom AS Consistent displays of taking on feedback to improve his work 
ROOM 2 
Seth Dreschler AS For helping others and focusing on his learning 
Savannah Coulthard AS For working hard on learning and helping others and coming to school on 

time 
Jacob Parkinson R For trying hard at all tasks 
ROOM 3 
Kaylee Bejah AS For trying hard in her learning and being actively engaged 
Robyn Brady AS For improving her attendance  
Khalifa Williams R For trying hard in class and supporting Harlin with his learning 
ROOM 4 
Taliyah Baker AS For being kind and doing PITW key concepts 
Maureen Haines-Harris AS For being a good role model and a kind friend 
Mary Soutar R For participation and being kind 
ROOM 12 
Riley Bullock-Morgan AS For always pursuing his personal best 
Jessie Warren AS For always pursuing her personal best 
Ezekiel Waye AS For improving his attendance 
ROOM 18 
Evelyn Jenkins AS Always pursuing her personal best 
Sophie Tuip AS Being kind to others 
Aria Eagle R Settling into the classroom well 
ROOM 19 
Jassiah Sailor AS Always working hard in his learning and participating to progress 
Ailya Marks AS Pursuing her personal best and participating to progress 
Hailey Bullock-Morgan R Being brave and trying hard to participate to progress 

This term for The Arts, Room 1 have had an in 
depth look at the ‘Elements of Art’. The 

‘Elements of Art’ are the visual components 
that make up art. The ‘Elements of Art’ are line, 
shape, form, colour, texture, space and value. 

Here are our pieces of art we have created this 
term using the ‘Elements of Art’. 


